
Friday 25th March 2022 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

 
 
Dear parents/carers,  
 

Parents’ Evening Thursday 28th April  
 
You should have received information about booking your parents’ evening          
appointment this week. Appointments can be booked up to Friday 8th April. We are 
looking forward to welcoming parents back into school. If the date and times 
available are not appropriate for you, please contact the school office or your 
child’s class teacher.  
 
 
Friday Clubs  
 
Friday after school clubs will be changing for the summer term and a letter will go 
out about this before the Easter break. If your child normally stays on a Friday 
afternoon, please ensure you book your clubs as soon as you can to avoid           
disappointment.  
 
 
Easter  
 
A reminder that this year, we break up for Easter on Tuesday 12th April. The    
extra two days in school means we can break up for the summer holidays on Friday 
22nd July as opposed to Tuesday 26th July.  
 
 
Happy Mother’s Day  
 
On behalf of all the staff at Dean Field, I would like to wish all the Dean Field 
families a very happy Mother’s Day. Enjoy your weekend!  
 
 

 

 

Mrs F Pether  
 

 

 



Easter Raffle 
 

Don’t forget to buy your raffle tickets for our Easter Raffle to fundraise for our 
school. We have lots of Easter Eggs to give out that have kindly been donated by 
staff, pupils and local businesses. 
 
 

Pupil Voice 

 

Hello, my name is Vinnie, 
 
Did you know that today is National Medal of Honour day?  
 
On March 25th, 1863, secretary of war, Edwin Stanton   
presented the first medals of honour (army) to six       
members of Andrews Raisers for their volunteering and 
participation during an American civil war raid in April of 
1862. You could, if you want to, wave the American flag in a 
large space. If not, we understand because we live in     
England.  
 
Vincent (Deputy Head Boy) 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

North and East 
Family Support advice and call back service 

 
For advice, information and support on a variety of issues.... 

Sessions will run on the following days and times: please call 
Kevin Pearce Children’s Centre on 01422 251090 to request a 

drop in worker who will call you back. 
 

Every Tuesday and Wednesday all day! 
 

Please call 01422 251090 on these days to request a drop in worker to call 
you. 

All calls to drop in will receive a call back within a week. 
 

 

Visit Our Website:   
www.surestartchildrencentresnhp.org.uk 
Follow us on Facebook:  
Sure Start Children's Centres NHP 

http://www.surestartchildrencentresnhp.org.uk


Year 2 Trip to Manor Heath 
 

On Monday, the children in year 2 took a trip to Manor Heath Park. They got to 
explore the grounds and do some landscape drawing of the sunken garden before 
playing in the play park. This is going to help them with their writing about parks 
in English in the coming weeks.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dean Field's Got Talent Auditions 
 
The Dean Field's Got Talent auditions were in full swing this Thursday afternoon 
and it must be said, what a talented bunch of children we have at Dean Field! Mrs 
Pether, Miss Clay and the Art Ambassadors now have the hard job of deciding and 
announcing which acts go through to the main event on Friday 8th April for our 
behaviour treat.  



DIARY DATES 
 

 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 28th March Reception Class Eye Tests 

Wednesday 30th March Year 4 Stone Age Trip—Beech Hill 

Thursday 31st March Reception Shroggs Park Trip 

Monday 4th April Nursery Halifax Library Trip 

Tuesday 5th April Year 4 Bikeability 

Wednesday 6th April Nursery Easter Bonnet Parade 

Thursday 7th April Reception Easter Bonnet Parade 



 



 



Accelerated Reader Results 
 
The winner is….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by doing some extra reading on myON! 
There are thousands of books for you to choose from! If you need a reminder of your log-
in details, please speak to your teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start 
reading! 

Poland 95% 

Ireland 86% 

Brazil 82.1% 

Kenya 90% 

Australia 83.5% 

POLAND 

 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 91.3% 

China 92.3% 

Australia 94% 

Poland 93.6% 

Kenya 95.7% 

Brazil 93.8% 

Ireland 92.2% 

Total 93.3% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Kenya class who had the highest   
attendance in the school this week. Well done to      
Australia class for coming second. I am seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. We will be 
having meetings with parents of children who are of 
concern. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   being 
recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding your 
child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
Many Thanks  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

 
MEXICO 

RECEPTION  
 

 
Alexander Z 

 

For talking more during activities and          
discussions. 

 
Conner C 

 
For making lots of progress in your reading. 

 
CHINA  
YEAR 1  

 
William H 

 

For always trying hard and having a super       
attitude to learning. 

 
Penelope C 

 
For trying really hard in maths and English and 
making lots of progress. 

 
AUSTRALIA  

YEAR 2  

 
Kadie-Mai G 

 
For your independent writing. 

 
Kodey N 

 
For always trying your very best in everything! 

  
POLAND 
YEAR 3  

 
 
 

 

Sydney A 
 
For being brave this week. 

 

Jessica S 
 
For your hard work in maths and writing. 

 
KENYA 
YEAR 4 

  
 
 
 

 
Amelia B 

 
For following the school behaviours everyday. 

 
Leo O 

 

For trying your best with your writing in    
English.  

 
BRAZIL 

Y5 
  

 
Darcie R 

 
For outstanding reading this week. 

 
Alicia O 

 

 
For excellent team work in science. 

 
IRELAND 

Y6  

 
Lucas F 

 
For always trying hard in all lessons. 

 
Regan T 

 
For trying hard in your writing. 

GOLD BOOK 


